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	NORTH BRADLEY PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 

MONDAY, 4 SEPTEMBER 2023 AT 

NORTH BRADLEY PROGRESSIVE HALL


COUNCILLORS PRESENT
	Cllr Bernard Clarkson (BC)

	Cllr Nick Crangle (NC)

	Cllr Bradley Evans (BE)

	Cllr Roger Evans (Chair) (RE)

	Cllr Mrs Jenny Joyce (JJ)

	Cllr Mrs G Lunt (GL)

	Cllr Francis Morland (FM) 

	Cllr Horace Prickett (HP)

	Cllr Russell Willsmer (RW)

	Mrs Karin Elder (Clerk) 




	Item
	Record
	

	79
	APOLOGIES Cllrs Mrs Lee Lee (LL) and Tom Conner (TC)

	

	80
	MEMBERS’ DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST  None
	

	81

	ADJOURNMENT OF MEETING FOR MEMBERS OF PUBLIC 19:31
HP addressed the council about a new effective bus timetable. Some routes and times have changed. All information is on WC website. HP reported a parishioner’s comment on the lack of councillors’ photographs on the website. Councillors were urged to send a photograph to NC for inclusion. 
NC reported that he has speed watching equipment from today for the next series of checks. 


	

	82
	MEETING BACK IN SESSION 19:34

	

	83
	MINUTES
The minutes of the meeting held on Monday 7 August having been circulated previously, were approved, and signed as a true record of the meeting. 
 

	

	84
84.1
84.2
84.3

84.4

84.5

	MATTERS ARISING

69.5
SIDs  – NC Attending meeting 11 September. Trowbridge TC advised that Southwick Road SID will be repaired and reinstated for two weeks in September. There will be no charge for July session when it was not working properly. 
72.1
Overhanging hedging at the vicarage. GL and TC met Fr Learmont to discuss, explaining to him that property owners have a duty of care, needing to maintain hedging at a safe height for pedestrians. Fr Learmont wanted to know the name of the complainant and was told that that is not possible due to data protection regulations. He also wanted to know what a safe height is for hedging overhang. Clerk to investigate. Clerk to thank Fr Learmont for his cooperation and inform him that he is welcome to come to any Parish Council meeting to meet Councillors. Fr Learmont suggested signage to remind school ‘pick up’ drivers to turn off engines while waiting for their children. RW reminded councillors that the primary school regularly reminds parents of this. 
72.3
Overflowing bins –Councillors confirmed that these have been seen being emptied. 

72.4
Beat the Streeet – update from HP, RE. They attended a promotional event at Trowbridge Rugby Club.  Actual Beat the Street event will take place in October for four weeks. ‘Beat’ boards will be placed 1.5 miles apart and there will be one in North Bradley. Teams and individuals will be encouraged to register at The Rising Sun on 12 September between 1-3pm and 6-8pm. There will be a promotional leaflet to be delivered door to door. 

74 - Equestrian signage – update from GL at October meeting.



	

	85
85.1
85.2

	DEVELOPMENT CONTROL – APPLICATIONS RECEIVED  
20/00379/OUT Land South of Trowbridge – appeal scheduled to start 3 October at 10:00. Graham Hill will be representing the Parish Council.
PL/2021/09739  Proposal:- Outline application for the construction of up to 23 residential units including detailed access on land to the rear of 54 Woodmarsh, North Bradley. Councillors discussed an email dated 20 August from the developer noting a personal objection from a Parish Councillor, commenting that he should have registered a conflict of interest. Councillors agreed that there was no pecuniary interest and that being a councillor does not disallow them from commenting. Councillors went on to discuss planning officer David Cox’s email of 4 September advising that the Ecology Officer and Natural England support the proposal. Councillors agreed that WC should not be deviating from policy and that their objection remains valid. HP will continue with a ‘call in’ request for the application to be heard by Committee. HP to advise David Cox on 5 September.
 
	

	86
	DEVELOPMENT CONTROL – DECISIONS MADE

PL/2023/05445 - Proposed Loft Conversion with dormer window at 133 YARNBROOK ROAD, WEST ASHTON.  NB No objections, WC Approve with Conditions

 
	

	87
87.1
87.2
87.3
87.4
87.5
87.6
87.7
	CORRESPONDENCE 
Email 14 August from David Middleton asking when something will be done about speeding vehicles and heavy traffic on Southwick Road and what happened to the Speed Indicator Device. RE will take the matter up at September’s LHFIG meeting. Clerk will inform Mr Middleton that the device will be repaired and used again now that schools have returned. 

Email 16 August from Wiltshire Bobby Van Trust – outlined information about the Trust and the services they provide. The Parish Council resolved to donate £50 to the trust.  Clerk to obtain on line payment details. 

Email 29 August from Chairman of Holt Parish Council circulated to members of WALPA. Developers have successfully appealed their application to build 90 houses in Holt based on WC’s failure to meet its Housing Land Supply target. FM made representations at the hearing.  
Email 31 August - WALC Executive meeting 6 September at 6.15. HP will attend.

Email 1 September from WC – Draft Local Plan out for consultation with County Hall event on 12 October between 3pm and 7pm. 

Email 1 September from WC - Town and Parish update - Promoting Wiltshire and Swindon Tree Warden Scheme event at County Hall 19th September 5.30 to 6pm with follow up refreshments and training for Tree Wardens. 

Email 2 September from Wiltshire Neighbourhood Watch Association – AGM to take place 7th October. HP may be able to attend. 

	

	88
	NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN UPDATE
RE updated the Councillors with the latest information. There will be a full Steering Group meeting to finalise the Statement of Intent following advice from the NDP planning consultant. It will then be presented to the PC. 
	

	
	
	

	89
89.1
89.2
89.3
89.4
89.5
89.6
89.7
89.8
89.9
89.10
89.1189.12
89.13

89.14

89.15

89.16

89.17
	MAINTENANCE – 

BC brought a resident’s concern about a footpath to the PC’s attention. He appears to be in dispute with WC over the existence of a footpath. Councillors agreed that this is not a matter for the PC to be involved with. 

BC updated the council on recent matters:

The Parish Steward has arrived at irregular, unexpected times but work has been carried out. The balancing pond is looking very tidy. 

The Village Pound is looking very tidy. 

The culvert at Kings Folly has been cleared after removing a stone blockage. 

The new waste bin has been installed at the bus stop in Westbury Road.  

The Rank was resurfaced over the weekend. 

LL has ordered the Kings Coronation plaque for the new bench on The Common.  

Two paving slabs have been laid under the new bench with grateful thanks to GL and her husband Simon. 

Network Rail have stated that WC is reluctant to get involved with clearing the Yarnbrook culvert. 
Grass around the bench on Southwick Road has been strimmed.

The cable chamber outside The Rising Sun has been repaired. 

Tasks for the Parish Steward:

Cut the fir tree branch off across the pavement by the vicarage gate in Church Lane. 
Replace rusty pole on No Parking sign near No26 Southwick Road. 

Replace rusty pole on North Bradley sign in Southwick Road. 

Spray weeds on pavement in Westbury Road near the bench.

Clear path running beside Novuna offices. 


	

	90
90.1

90.2

90.3


	FINANCE

The Clerk apologised for a mispayment to Peace Memorial Hall instead of the Progressive Hall.  Councillors accepted the apology and agreed to look on the wrong payment as a donation.
The Clerk wished to thank NC for his support with website problems and his assistance with reconciling the accounts.  

The following payments having been previously circulated, were approved and will be paid on-line:
Payee

Amount
July payments
90.3.1
Google invoice 01.08.23-31.08.23
£2.30
90.3.2
K Elder Salary, office/travel expenses June
£591.70
90.3.3
HMRC July
£132.40
90.3.4
Progressive Hall Rental (To replace erroneous payment to Peace Memorial Hall)
£96.00
90.3.5
Norton Antivirus Annual Subscription

£79.99
90.3.6

Wiltshire Bobby Van Trust -Donation

£50.00


	

	91
	DATE OF NEXT MEETING Monday 2 October 2023 19:30 at the Progressive Hall. 
	

	
	The meeting closed at 21.00.
Signed …………………………
	Date ……………………
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